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KNOW, LOVE, HELP ONE ANOTHER 
AND KEEP UNITED



At the outset, it is felt that it would be in the fitness of things to state that the Don Bosco Past Pupils 
of Vasai hailing from various Don Bosco Schools and Institutions had in 1975 organised themselves 
and conducted various activities to which publicity was given in the then existing ‘Alumnus’  of Don 
Bosco past pupils.

With advancement in career and professional uprise there was temporary lull in the activities of this 
group. The past pupils in Vasai then organised themselves under the supervision of Fr. William 
Falcao as a delegate appointed to oversee the function of this group and on 1st May 22 had a 
General Body Meeting which constituted the present committee.

In this backdrop, this Group then celebrated every year the feast Mary Help of Christian and Don 
Bosco on 24th May and 31st January respectively without fail.
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CURRENT OFFICE BEARERS:-

President - John S. Dmello

Vice-President - Vivian Falcao

Vice-President (GEX) – Smith Barboz

Secretary - Godfrey Gonsalves

Treasurer - Alex Pereira

Committee Member – Michael Froz, Julian Carvalho, 
Roger Pereira.
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Activities conducted during the year:
16th August 2023: Past Pupils organised a short notice 
meeting to participate in the mass offered at Jyoti Mata 
Church in Agashi, Vasai to celebrate the birth anniversary of 
Don Bosco and the feast of Assumption of Our Lady.

On 23rd January 2024: meeting with Fr. Issac and Fr. 
Wilfred with 20 past pupils who had the occasion of being 
associated as aspirants or students of the Don Bosco School 
Lonavala. The meeting with recall of school memories was 
indeed inspirational in the process that a gathering felt that 
Vasai Past Pupils should do something in the direction of 
vocational guidance being made available to youth in Vasai 
which it was felt was lacking.



24th May 2024: The group also celebrated feast of 
Mary Help of Christians with concelebration Mass 
offered by Fr. William and Fr. Anaclet was followed by 
short meeting and lunch.

31 January 2024 :Past Pupils had organised a grand 
programme to celebrate feast of Don Bosco with 
concelebration Mass offered by Fr. William, Fr. Anaclet 
and Fr. Valentine Pavkar where 60 participants were 
gathered who participated in the mass and the 
celebration that followed. 



The unit has organised a committee to expedite the formulation of a solid 
membership register with complete data of all the past pupils resident at 
Vasai by increasing Lifetime members.

Our next goal is to organise a career guidance program for the youth of 
Vasai region.
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